
Hello HVES Families,

We hope you are all doing well. We are excited to have more students here on campus safely and responsibly. It has been wonderful for all of us to 
have students back on campus this week. I would like to commend all of our staff for their hard work and dedication in facilitating the health 
screenings and logistics of doing so safely. We would also like to acknowledge your patience and cooperation with all of the changes and schedules. 
Things have been running smoothly due to the teamwork while navigating this strange time.

As this week has progressed, we realized that our busses are able to facilitate transporting more students sooner than we had anticipated. We have also
heard from you that the staggered times of student arrivals and departures we had proposed in Phase 4 was a hardship for families. This meant two 
different drop off times and two different pickup times for K-3rd Grade and 4th-8th Grade. It is because of these two things that we have decided to 
change the arrival and dismissal times for all students so they will be coming and leaving school at the same time.

Beginning April 19thALL students will be participating in cohorts from 8:30am till 10:25am. Your students will be either in a Monday/Tuesday or 
Thursday/Friday cohort. If your students are riding the bus please take a look at the included Bus Routes and times. Please note that parents must be at
the bus stops to participate in the health screenings. 

If you plan to provide transportation for your students, the option to do so is still encouraged. Drop off time for car riders will be no earlier than 
8:30am and pickup times will begin promptly at 10:25am. In the interest of efficiency, safety and staffing limitations, we ask that you adhere to these 
times. 
 
Per District guidelines, all students who wish to participate in in-person learning will need to fill out an Educational Agreement Packet. If you have 
not turned in this form for each of your students, they will be available here at school. Please call the front office at (530) 625-5600 for arrangements. 
For your convenience, we will also have copies available for you on each bus and at screening stations.Students who have not turned in their forms or 
do not have a parent present at the bus stop will not be eligible to use bus transportation nor access campus
 
Those who have opted out of In-Person Learning or have not turned in the required forms will still be eligible to participating in Distance Learning. 

 A few other helpful reminders:
 -Please have your students bring their Chromebooks and Packets to class.
 -Food services will not be provided at this time on campus. Deliveries and pickup of food will still be available.
 -Schedule time in the morning for a good breakfast

 As always, If you have any questions, comments or concerns please feel free to call the front office. We are here to assist you.

Scotty Appleford
Principal, HVES
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